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PVMHS Mission Statement

Peabody Veterans' Memorial High School, a comprehensive high school, in partnership with family and community, provides a challenging and relevant curriculum in a safe, personalized, learning environment that promotes respect and tolerance while encouraging all students to set high standards, achieve academic success, and continue to learn and contribute to society

Overview:  This course is a survey of American literature from the Colonial period to today.  We will be reading various novels, short stories, poems, plays, and other pieces of non-fiction by American authors over the course of the year.  
Certain essential questions will drive our study this year:
-Why is it important to study American literature as well as American history?  

-What is personal identity?  What is American identity?  What do the authors we’ll read this year have to say about identity and how do they do it?
We will also be reviewing vocabulary, grammar, and other elements of composition.  Our goal will be to advance your writing skills so that you are prepared for senior year and beyond.
Most importantly, this class is about ideas.  I want you to come to class ready to think and reflect.  We will be committed as a class to creating an environment where voices are heard and respected.  I need everyone’s help to make that happen.  We will be learning from each other, and I look forward to hearing from all of you this year.

Expectations:  I expect from each of you the highest quality work of which you are capable.  If you want to earn an A in this class, you will be able to.  I will make myself available to you to discuss your work and to help you in the areas in which you may need to improve.  I will be in my room after school Monday and Tuesday until 3:00 and Wednesday until 2:45..  I am also reachable via email, if you prefer.
Assessments:  We will have three to four tests and/or projects each quarter.  In addition, we’ll have another four or five grammar and vocabulary quizzes which will average into one test grade.

Most of your homework will be reading assignments.  You can expect to be quizzed and/or complete writing assignments on the readings.  You’ll also be often be working on long-term projects and papers.  You’re juniors in high school, it’s time to start working on budgeting your time.  

We’ll be doing a lot of in-class writing this year.  The vast majority of that will be ungraded free-writes based on a prompt I assign you.  I’ll ask you to write for a solid five to ten minutes, and if you do that, you’ll get five points.  If we have twenty free writes in a quarter, that means that if you do all the free-writes, you can earn the equivalent of a 100 on a test.  

You will be provided a rubric for all assignments this year.

Attendance:  Please see the Student Handbook for the school’s attendance policy.  Time and work missed due to absences must be made up after school.  Remember, it is your responsibility to come see me to make up missing work.  All time and work must be made up within ten days.  That does not necessarily mean you have ten full until you have to make it up.  I will be staying after on Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays, so if you are absent on a Friday, and come to me ten school days later on the second following Friday, I will not be able to accommodate you.  Failure to make up work and time will result in a two point deduction from your quarter grade. 
Please note, if you are absent the day of a test or a quiz, you will be required to make up that test or quiz on the first day you are back in school.
Tardiness:  I have a very low tolerance for tardiness.  Lateness disrupts the class.  It is rude to your fellow students.  It gets on my nerves.  Please make an effort to be in your seat and ready to work when the bell rings.  If you are late to a class, expect to come to my room after school that day.  If you can’t come after school because of other commitments, then you should not come late to class.
Materials:  Come to class every day with a notebook and pen.  I will let you know ahead of time if you are required to bring a book to class.

Please respect the books you are issued.  They should be properly covered while you have them.  Return them in the same condition in which you received them.
Conduct:  First and foremost, you are expected to show respect for your classmates, for me, and for yourself.  This means conducting yourself as an adult during class.   

I have a good nature, but I do not appreciate being taken advantage of.  I do not have a policy for bathroom passes, but I will notice if you are abusing the system, and I will not give you any more passes.
Modern communications technology is a wonderful thing, but you will have to enjoy it outside of my classroom.  To be sure you’re not text messaging, I will have to insist that all bags remain off the desk, and all hands remain on them.

As per school policy, no food is allowed in the classroom.  

For my part…

My goal for this class is to give you something you didn’t have before you came to me. The last thing I want to do is waste your time.  If there is something you want to get out of this class or a way you think you can learn better, please, let me know!  The point of this class is for you to learn, and I welcome any suggestions that will help us to achieve that.


